MINUTES OF BELNAP FAMILY OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES
TELECONFERENCE ON 26 FEBRUARY 2008

On line were: Joy Belnap, Brent Belnap (Hyrum), Nadine Allen, Dorothy Harper and
Glenda Guinn (Martha Jane), Wes Cox (Reuben), Florence Ilene Ward, Edith Ward
(Amasa), totaling eight on line.

Conference began at 1:08 P.M. with President Ilene Ward conducting. Nadine Allen
offered the invocation. Florence Ilene’s E-mail address is war77001@byui.edu. 22
January minutes had the wrong E-mail address.

Nadine has taken on the assignment of preparing the Belnap Fliers. The first one went out
in January 2008. Joy and Steven mailed 1,300 out. A number of fliers come back
because of wrong address or not interested. Thanks to Nadine, Joy, and Steven for their
hard work.

Florence Ilene sent out the price list and menu for lagoon, to officers and representatives
with e-mail addresses. Thanks go to Wes Cox for getting the lists.

Wes gave us an update on the Lagoon reunion, 9 August 2008.
Parking: The fee is $8.00 per vehicle, no discounts, or free parking available.

Pavilion: The Wasatch Pavilion has been confirmed. If a better one comes available by
the 14 March they will let us use that one. Wes will know by the next teleconference.

Menu: 2008 proposed menu for all-you-can eat catering cost is $9.95 + Tax per person.
It consists of quarter-pound charbroiled burgers, hot dogs, potato chips, sliced cheese,
condiments and a choice of two salads. We talked about also having fried chicken strips
$1.50 extra per person and Ice Cream Novelties $1.35 ea. We have agreed for the
Belnap Family Organization to pay, for the ones that pre-registered before reunion.

Wes will check on the time Lagoon opens and closes. Also will drinks be available with
the meal.

Group Ticketing: Regular Ride Passport (ages 4 and over) $28.73
Senior Citizen entrance only (65 and over) free
Toddler Ride pass (limited rides) (3 and under) free
3 and under regular ride pass and entrance $23.35
If anyone has a season pass they will get in free.

Ride passes are good for Lagoon A Beach.
Lagoon will not pass out tickets at the gate, we will have to have a family member at the

gate or mail them. Mailing them seemed to be the most popular vote. We talked about
ticket buyers sending a self-address envelope to help with postage. Brent thought most
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would not return the envelope and it would be easier for the family to pay the postage.
The tickets will have the pavilion to meet at. Wes would pick up the tickets and give
them to Joy and Steven to mail. Several offered to help with the mailing of tickets.
Money for the tickets needs to be sent to Joy by the 1st or 15™ of July 2008. Wes
estimated we would need to put down about $2,000 to the park before the reunion.

A group of 50 people grantees the food and ride pass prices.

Nadine will send the second flier after April conference. It was suggested several names
besides Florence Ilene, be put on this flier for questions for family members to call. Cell
numbers need to be included.

Our next teleconference will be Tuesday 25 March 2008 at 1:00 P.M. Brent is in the
process of changing careers, so our toll free number, and participant pass code will
change. He will let us know closer to the date of the teleconference the number to call.

Edith offered the benediction at 1:59 P. M.

Minutes recorded by Glenda Hammon Guinn
(801) 825-5507 Home

(801) 540-3045 Cell

Email utguinnl3@comcast.net

5863 S 2325 W Roy, Utah 84067
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